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SPECIAL CRIME ALERT BULLETIN 

 
On Friday May 23, 2008 at about 5:50 P.M. a female student was confronted by two unknown 
male subjects outside the east entrance to the Women’s PE Complex. One of the suspects 
threatened the student if she did not comply with his instructions.  
 
Suspects 1 and 2 walked the student inside the Women’s PE Complex. While inside the 
Women’s PE Complex, suspect #2 served as a look out while 
suspect #1 sexually assaulted the student. Suspects 1 and 2 
then left the Women’s PE Complex in an unknown direction.  
 
 
Suspect #1 Description (Pictured): 

• Male black adult, approximately 18-22 years, dark 
complexion 

• Approximately 5’5”,  medium build, short black 
hair(Fade cut), clean shaven  

• Crooked teeth, acne above his left eye brow 
• Wearing a white t-shirt and blue jeans, large imitation 

round diamond earring in left ear lobe 
 
Suspect #2 Description: 

• Male black adult, approximately 18-22 years old, 
light complexion 

• black hair(Fade cut),  
• Wearing blue jeans, thick “Rolex” chain about mid to lower chest length 

 
The El Camino College Police Department encourages our students, staff and faculty to: 
 

• If anyone has any information about the suspects or witnessed the incident, please contact 
the El Camino College Police Department 

• Be very alert as to your surroundings– remember the use of iPod devices and cell phones 
may significantly distract you 

• Report any unusual or suspicious persons immediately to the El Camino College Police 
Department.  You can contact the police via cellular phone at (310) 660-3100, use any 
blue telephone on campus or dial 911 free of charge from any pay telephone on campus 

• If you have to walk alone at night, utilize the Campus Courtesy Shuttle or use the buddy 
system. 

• Always cooperate with the suspects demands; your property can always be replaced 
 
This crime alert bulletin is being provided to the El Camino College campus community as 

required by the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime 
Statistics Act 

Stephen R. Port 
Interim Chief of Police 


